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I have lived worked and voted in Clackamas and Multnomah counties for over 50 

years. I started my career 50 years ago working in residential treatment for children 

with mental and behavioral problems. After eight years working on the line I went 

back to graduate school and got a job working for the Department of Human 

Services/ Child Welfare. I retired from DHS after thirty years of service in Multnomah 

County. Since my retirement I have volunteered my time and currently serve on the 

Board of Parrott Creek. I am excited to be a  part of this excellent program as w e 

build for the future of providing for the youth and young adults from our local 

communities and around the state. The 8 million dollars for the capital campaign will 

help us complete the 40 new beds so needed for our state. Thank you for all the 

support you're providing to move us forward into brighter futures.                       

Sincerely, Stephen Carroll 


